
   Ohio Foundation Quarter Horse Association – Monthly Member Meeting  

MAY 
MEETING MINUTES 

Attendees:  Lori Merrit, Diana McGee, Chuck Hand, Rick Learn, Donnie Uffner, Eric Erwin, Kayla Swain, 

Laissie Stocker, John Kreis, Lisa Kreis, Jaime Carter, Tiffany Davis 

Agenda: 

1. Review April Minutes 

2. Status of June Show 

3. Plan for clean-up/set up day  

4. Treasurers Report 

5. Freestyle Reining – Add awards for youth since almost 50% of the exhibitors are youth 

6. Roping Clinic – New Date Needed  

7. Open Discussion 

Minutes 

Review April Minutes 

 

Motion to approve April Minutes:  CH 2nd LS; vote – Pass  

 

 Status of June Show 

We need to wait until the “Stay at Home/Stay Safe Ohio” order and 10 person gathering are 

lifted before we can make a decision about the June show.  We all want to have the show 

but we cannot do so without the restrictions being lifted.  We will continue to monitor the 

situation and make updates and changes as needed.  Donnie will confirm that other 

weekends are available in June if the June 6th date is not possible.   If we are not able to have 

a show in June we will look at what alternative options are available.  

   Plan for Set up/Clean Up Day  

We are not able to plan a day at this point.   Once the 10 person gathering is lifted we will set 

up a day in preparation for our first show.  

Treasurers Report  

The balance after the awards banquet is $16,085.  Lori will prepare a breakdown of what was 

spent for the banquet and awards and how much we recouped from the auction.   Taxes 

have been filed and insurance has been paid for the year.  The fairgrounds lease has also 

been paid for the year.  We will request a reimbursement for any shows that cannot be held or 

the balance will carry over to 2021.  
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Freestyle Reining 

It was suggested that for the 2020 Freestyle Reining exhibition and future years we begin 

offering prizes for youth exhibitors as well as the overall winner.   Close to 50% of the entries in 

2019 were youth.  We want to reward and acknowledge their participation.   

Roping Clinic  

It is our recommendation that we hold the roping clinic on the Friday evening of the first show 

we are able to have.   So, this would be June or July depending on when our first show it.  The 

goal of the clinic is to introduce the event to new exhibitors.  Once the new date is confirmed 

we will post a new event.  

Open Discussion  

Ribbons 

The ribbons will be $1200 to order for the year.  Angie will go ahead and order the ribbons as 

they can be carried forward into future years.   

Banquet for 2021 

It was suggested that we look at holding the banquet at the Southgate Hotel.  Several 

members stay at the hotel for the banquet.  This would make set up and clean up easier.  We 

will check with the hotel for pricing and catering.  We want the current caterers to continue to 

provide the food and drinks.   

Bi-law Changes 

Show Bill Changes 

Next Month Discussion Topics  

Next meeting will be officers & directors - 5/31 8pm – Conference call.  If that changes we will  

Make everyone aware.  
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